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Nyakeina Parents Primary School

Newsletter No 17 – December 2021   
THANK YOU FOR CONTINUING TO SUPPORT
NYAKEINA PARENTS PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL
DURING 2021
Our last newsletter came out in April 2021, just some pupils were being allowed back to school and it appeared schools would soon be fully open.  However, by June, schools were closed again and remained closed for the remainder of this year.  Uganda has had one of the longest school lockdowns in the world, with many children out of school for most of the time since March 2020. Even the luckiest pupils have only had a few weeks in class in the last 21 months.
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SUNSHINE FOR CHILDREN



Throughout 2021, the Nyakeina School community has been working hard to do what they can to care for the children and provide education and nutrition whenever possible under the Covid rules.
Nyakeina’s programme of Community Outdoor Learning has continued through much of the year ensuring that nearly 200 children have been able to continue education by meeting in small outdoor groups close to their homes.

Omushana support has been crucial in the success of this programme, funding the teachers’ salaries and other project costs.  This would not have been possible without your donations!

The 2020 top class (P7) took their leaving exams in March 2021 after just a few weeks’ preparation.  13 pupils achieved Grade 2 and one pupil was given a Grade 3 (she had only recently transferred to Nyakeina from another school).  This really was an excellent set of results given all the interruptions over the previous 14 months due to Covid. These pupils are still waiting for secondary schools to open in order to continue their education. Omushana will be providing small bursaries for 7 of the neediest amongst them (as selected by the community).
A new challenge faced by the school this year has been to ensure the building infrastructure matches requirements of the recently awarded National Registration Certificate. There are regular inspections, each of which makes new demands – from additional plastering and painting, to re-lining classroom floors. There are now also requirements with regards to Covid.  For example, by January 2022, the school must provide an “isolation room” for any child who arrives in school with a fever. Thanks largely to the generosity of our regular supporter, David, Omushana has been able to continue to assist the school to keep up with these demands.  
As you can see from the photos, the school looks better and better every year!
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We were recently able to arrange for the director of Tivu Water Filters, Daniel, to visit Nyakeina School to repair and service all four filters.  Daniel not only did this free of charge, but also provided training so that the Nyakeina staff are now experts on the ground and can even help maintain our other water filters in other schools. Thank you Daniel!

The Ugandan government has just announced that primary and secondary schools will reopen on 10th January 2022.  The staff  have spent December attending several compulsory teacher training workshops and Nyakeina School is now awaiting final inspections before the school can be granted permission to re-open.  Assuming they meet all the standards required, we are all looking forward to children (P1 class upwards) being allowed back into the classrooms.  Nursery classes are still going to be closed until further notice under Government rulings.

So we are all now looking forward to 2022!

Omushana has committed to continue supporting the development and running costs at Nyakeina School at least until the end of next year and probably another year beyond that (if donations are sufficient).  We will also continue to subsidise healthy school dinners and provide secondary school scholarships for the most needy high performing leavers.  Payment of school fees will be a particular challenge for parents next year as most families have lost what little income they used to have – not only has tourism collapsed due to Covid, but the tea companies which are the main employer in the Nyakeina area stopped providing salaries and tea payments in October 2021. They are promising back payments by mid-2022 but in the meantime families have to manage without their usual income. We know that everyone in the Nyakeina community will do their best to help the children and ensure the success of the school but our support really will be crucial.
Thank you so much for your continued support 

for Nyakeina School
[image: image4.jpg]



                             info@omushana.org

 www.omushana.org
